Governor J. Kevin Stitt
2300 N. Lincoln Blvd., Suite 212

Oklahoma City, OK 73105

Dear Governor Stitt,
Benjamin Cole is due to be executed in Oklahoma on October 20, 2022, for the murder of his baby daughter in December 2002. There are long-standing serious doubts about his mental competence to stand trial and to assist in his appeals. In 2008, Benjamin Cole was diagnosed with paranoid schizophrenia, which has remained untreated while on death row. His lawyers have repeatedly described a client who has been unable to communicate in a rational and coherent manner with them.
I appeal to you to commute Benjamin Cole’s death sentence.
Yours sincerely,
